The Antrim Planning Board met on the above date at 7:30 P. M. in the Selectmen's office with the following present: - Howard Humphrey, Stanley Tenney, Harold Grant, Robert Flanders, Dana Healey, Merle Aborn, Robert Caughey and Mildred Dudley.

A plan was submitted by Walter Whitney - lots from Pleasant Street, to Antrim Village.

We needed legal advice on Sub-Division Bridal Path Road (goes to Mrs. Knaps). Howard will take this up with Mr. Hatfield.

Plan approved by Planning Board-Gregg Lake.

First order of business was to appoint Robert Caughey as a member of the board subject to approval by Selectmen.

The regular meeting night of the Board was changed to the fourth Thursday in each month.

At this time we elected Howard Humphry, Sr., as Chairman to the Board.

We had no further information reported on sewerage.

All package information ready for F. H. A.

Eligibility for support up in air until we know about the Monadnock Mills share which will be about the middle of October.

We were notified that Bennington had voted to buy the land for the dump. Some discussion about the agreement with Antrim as to contract.

Hancock has asked Bennington about joining with the dump project and this could reduce our cost substantially, probably 1/3. It was reported the population of Antrim 1700, Bennington 639, which would make our share 75%.

Board of Health and Soil Conservation Association have looked at the land at North Branch and taken tests. We should have their report by November meeting whether it is acceptable to the State.

Present dump must be cleaned up by December 1, 1971.

We will call a Special Town Meeting to present warrant to buy this land at North Branch, for \$6,000., and \$2,000. to open it up.

Robert Caughey asked Mr. Aborn to estimate on up-keep of dump.

Meeting adjourned 9:45 P. M.

Medica Dudley Secretary